# INDIAN CREEK NEWSLETTER

Published Monthly for Indian Creek Residents

June 1999 issue

### Welcome !!!

I would like to welcome all new residents as well as those of you that are familiar with our subdivision newsletter.

Deb Beshoar was doing the newsletter and the Beshoar family is sadly leaving us due to an employment transfer. Deb asked me to take over the newsletter, so bear with me! This is my first!

I am Vicky Hogan. I live at 3 Fox Creek, Box 254 with my husband, Jim, and our children Brianne. sophomore at ISU, Richard, a junior at NCHS, and Christine, a 6th grader at Towanda Elementary. My husband is a builder and owner of Indian Creek Builders, I am a Realtor with Coldwell Banker. We have lived here for 6 1/2 years. I recently resigned my position as PTO President at Towanda and will begin the secretarial duties with the PTO next fall. I hope I can provide you with the information you would like to receive in our newsletter. Should you have any information you would like printed, please call me at 728-2863 or 826-1115 or drop it in the mail or by the house. I would like all info by the 15th of each month.

My goal is to create a monthly newsletter that will be distributed at the end of each month. Should I have no information for particular month. no will newsletter he published.

Topics I would like to cover include (but not limited to): new residents, residents leaving, births, special deaths sales, any special services you might offer (ie..home babysitting, businesses, yard care, pet care, Tupperware, Avon, anything that might be of interest to residents), notices to the subdivision, web sites of interest, tax information, local business information, area news, school notes, and maybe a bit of entertainment! I would like to create a newsletter you will look forward to getting each month but I need your help! Please pertinent any information to me via the phone numbers, address or my email address:

#### vhogan@usa.net.

Your name must be included with the items you submit should I need verification before printing. Hurry! Get the info to me for July!!!!!

## **Updates**

\*Lena Orrick at 728-2128 would like for you to add her name to the babysitting list you received this year. Should you need a copy of this list, you can contact me.

\* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \*

\*We are losing a few residents! Rex and Karen Petri have sold their home at Box 259. Mark and Mary Huber have sold their home at Box 309. Tim and Deb Beshoar's home will soon be on the market. We will miss you but wish you the best of luck in your new homes!

\* \* \* \* \* \* \*

\*Don't forget Towanda's wonderful Fourth of July celebration! For more information, contact the following people: Spaghetti Supper: Dorothy Jones 728-2605, Pet Contest: Amy Larkin 728-2616, Miss & Master/Theme Winner: Pam Wedding 728-2307, Dance & Entertainment: Linda Potts 728-2384, Flea Market: Lyle & Merritt 728-2810, Concessions: Cindy Singley 728-2751, Mike Donald 728-2779, or Becky Traeger 662-1262, Parade: Gail Briggs 728-2187, Games: Jessica Woodrum 728-2891.

It's a really good time for the entire family!!!!

#### SUMMER FUN

Marta Mason, Box 252 on Fox Creek Road, 728-8008, would like to find interested parents that would like to assist in planning summer activities for Indian Creek children this year. If you would like to help plan group activities for the children, please give Marta a call today!!!



#### **How About a Block Party?**

We would like to get block parties started in the subdivision where we can meet our neighbors, say hello to new neighbors and goodbye to neighbors moving.

There has been a Block Party tentatively set for July 10 beginning at 5:30p.m. for the area from Rients' home (Box 239A) to Masons' home (Box 252) on Fox Creek Road.

This would consist of neighbors setting up games and fun activities for the children, offering an appetizer, main dish, side dish, dessert and/or beverages for neighbors that come by, and just having a good time with your neighbors.

At the July 10 party, we also felt this would be a good time for everyone to tell the Beshoar girls & family goodbye.

If most of the residents on Fox Creek would participate in the planning this time, it would sure help as we would like to shut the road off during this time period.

#### ALL RESIDENTS OF THE SUBDIVISION ARE INVITED!

Please direct all feedback, interest, feelings for or against such an activity to Marta Mason at 728-8008. We would love to see Block Parties start in our subdivision so let's give it a try and see how it goes!!!

#### INFORMATION NEEDED FOR FUTURE NEWSLETTERS

- \*Births, Birthdates & Anniversaries
- \*Local Businesses News & Interest
- \*New Residents' Names & Short Bio
- \*Notices to All Residents
- \*Special Offers from Businesses
- \*Web Sites, Computer Related Info

- \*Sales or Items you might be searching for
- \*Comments & Opinions on Subdivision
- \*Meetings, Parties, Events Dates
- \*School & Church News
- \* Announcements Concerning I. Creek
- \*Anything you'd like to see in PRINT!

Call me or put it in writing! Vicky Hogan 728-2863 or Box 254. Thank You!